
To Mr Marcus Jennejohn 
Senior Planning Officer 
Key Sites Assessment 
Department of Planning & Environment 
Level 17, 4 Parramatta Square 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2150 
 
Email:  
 
Hello Marcus 
 
My Name is Darryl Lance 

 
Epping NSW 

  
 
I would like to let the NSW Government know that I am opposed to the  
“Demolition or Damage” 
 to the heritage Buildings located along the foreshore of the Parramatta River.  
 
The site contains the significant 1870s two storey Victorian Italianate Villa  
Known as Willow Grove and is a Heritage Listed and potential archaeological site,  
Also the 1880s row of two storey terraces –  
Known as St George’s Terrace and Heritage Listed. 
  
Both are of local Heritage significants).  
Also they are close to Heritage items including Lennox Bridge  
 
I also note that this property was acquired whilst Parramatta Council was under 
administration 
 
We are supposed to live in a democracy, without our councillors being there to 
enforce the wished of the constituents it is not democracy.  
 
I also question the legality of the administrator having the power to sell this property 
and other decisions made whilst she was running the council.  
The administrator is there to oversee the running of council and keep already 
approved works functioning, not to start new major projects. 
That’s why we have councillors 
 
Regards Darryl Lance  
21st of July 2020 
 
 
  




